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J u l y  2 0 1 9  

“Thou Shalt not hate thy 
Brother in Thy Heart”- 
Leviticus 19 
 
 Over the last two 
months, more death has 
come to me, both professionally and 
personally than usual. As Jim Mattis, used 
to say,” The Angel of Death has not been 
kind to us”. We lost two wonderful old time 
Temple members in the same day and 
their funerals were on the same day. A first 
for me.  I also lost a dear aunt the end of 
April. But their passing and the role of their 
families and my own made me think about 
family dynamics. 
 My Aunt died suddenly after partially 
recuperating from Cancer surgery. The 
Temple members had been suffering from 
Alzheimer’s, G-d I hate calling it dementia, 
they are not demented, they are just living 
in another realm. But speaking of 
demented thinking, I have a critique of 
myself and others. There is a section of 
Pirke Avot which says, “Repent one day 
before you die”. The problem is No one 
knows what day they are going to die. So 
repent every day! But, I want to alter the 
quote to ”Repent one day before THEY 
die”. Yes, none of us knows what day 

(Continued on page 3) 
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HELP WANTED! 
We are looking for a 

volunteer to be the new 
editor of the Chai Times.  

Please contact the office if 
interested! 

READ ANY GOOD BOOKS LATELY? 
Our Temple Book Club has! 

 

Book Club is on hiatus in July, but join us 
August 27 at 7:00 PM 
This month’s selection: 

A Bintel Brief: Sixty Years of Letters from 
the Lower East Side to the Jewish Daily 

Forward, by Isaac Metzker  
(See Page 11) 

Tot Shabbat Service begins at 5:30 PM on 

Friday, June 5.  Pizza Night is on hiatus 

until September.  Our Family Shabbat 

Service begins at 7:00 PM, as usual. 

Installation Shabbat July 12 

For the new Temple Board of 

Directors and Sisterhood 

Officers - 7:30 PM 
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Follow Temple Beth Emet of Burbank 

View webcasts at  

http://www.ustream.tv/discovery/live/all?

q=bethemetofburbank 

“Like” our Facebook Page at 

 https://www.facebook.com/

TempleBethEmet?fref=ts 

If you have any suggestions or ideas 

on how we can better serve our 

members, please call the office or 

email us at: 

office@Templebethemet.com 

Religious Leadership 
 Rabbi Mark H. Sobel  
Music and Choir Director,  
 Robyn Kreisberg 
 
Rabbi Emeritus William M. Kramer Z''L*  
*His memory will always be a blessing to us. 

 
2019/20 Officers and Directors 
Officers 
 Ira L. Goldstein, President 
 Ken Watnick, Vice President  
 Eileen Martin, Treasurer  
 Marlene Dreyfuss, Secretary 
Directors 
 Dan Gura 
 Mary Gura 
 Fran Bourne Johnson 
 Michael Johnson 
 Herbert Murez 
 Theida Salazar 
Sisterhood President  
 Marlene Dreyfuss 
Morris Gold Religious School Faculty 
Rabbi Mark Sobel, Education Director 
 Shirley Kirschenbaum, Grades K-1 
 Martha Sousa, Teaching Asst. K-1 
 Laura Goldstein & Josh Sobel, Grades 2-3 
 Laura Goldstein & Josh Sobel, Grades 4-5 
 Brittany Amster, Grades 6-7 
 Rabbi Mark Sobel, Bar/Bat Mitzvah 
Preparation 

 Brittany Amster, Confirmation (Grades 8-10) 
 Robyn Kreisberg, Music 
  . 
Religious School Parents Association  
Cherie Rye, President 
 
Preschool & Pre-Kindergarten 
Hayley Wood, Director 
 
Office Staff  
 Office Manager/Secretary,  
 Victoria Gaffney 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Committee Chairs 
 
Calendar and Usage  
 Victoria Gaffney 
Communications 
      TBD 
Education  
 David Goldstein 
Membership 
 Barbara Bolter 
Ritual 
 Ira L. Goldstein 
Social Action 
 TBD 
Ways and Means 
 TBD 
Building and Maintenance  
 Billy Berman 
Coordinators and Volunteers 
Adult Education 
 David Goldstein 
Chai Times Editor   
  TBD 
Children’s Hospital LA Toys 
  Shirley Abramson 
College Outreach 
 Cathy Zitnick, Chair 
 Hannah Cline 
  Shirley Abramson 
Havurahs  
 Ruth Glick, (818) 780-9134  
Library   
 Barbara Lux/Shirley Abramson 
Marquee 
 Craig Weisman/Rabbi Mark Sobel 
One Call   
  Victoria Gaffney 
Oneg Coordination 
  TBD 
Reach Out  
  Craig Weisman/Rabbi Mark Sobel 
Technology  
  TBD 
Historian   
  TBD/Rabbi Mark Sobel 
Youth Group Coordinator  
 TBD 
Webmaster 
 TBD 

Temple Beth Emet Office Hours  

Monday-Friday 8:00 AM - 3:00 PM  

Saturday & Sunday - closed  

The office is closed in observance of  

the following holidays:  

New Year’s Day, President’s Day,  

First day of Pesach, Memorial Day,  

Independence Day, Rosh Hashanah, 

Yom Kippur, Thanksgiving  

Call the Temple office at  (818) 843-4787 to 

contact Temple Staff/Volunteers.   

Your message will be forwarded to the 

appropriate person. 

CHAI TIMES 

Chai Times is the free, monthly 
newsletter of Temple Beth Emet 
of Burbank, delivered by email to 

members and available at 
www.TempleBethEmet.com.  

Mailed hardcopies are available 
for an annual TBE donation 
payable through the Office. 

Editable article submissions, 
photos and feedback are 

encouraged and due by the 15th 
of the month and may be emailed 

to:  

chaitimes@TempleBethEmet.com 
or delivered to the Temple office.   
Submissions will be published 

based on space available, 
relevant content, and at the 

discretion of the Editor, Temple 
Officers and Directors. 

TEMPLE BETH EMET (HOUSE OF TRUTH) ORGANIZATION 

http://www.templebethemet.com/
mailto:office@templebethemet.com
http://www.ustream.tv/discovery/live/all?q=bethemetofburbank
http://www.ustream.tv/discovery/live/all?q=bethemetofburbank
https://www.facebook.com/TempleBethEmet?fref=ts
https://www.facebook.com/TempleBethEmet?fref=ts
https://www.facebook.com/TempleBethEmet?fref=ts
mailto:chaitimes@templebethemet.com
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anyone will die. How long will we hold our grudges?  
 If the person has passed away, our words of love may be too late to help 
either ourselves or our family member. Yes prayer is the answer, but, frankly, 
it’s not the same as face to face voiced feelings!  
 Also, the victims of our anger are often not the person we are angry with 
but collateral damage. The family members who we love and who loved us 
before these incidents’ occurred are only being loving people. We look to them 
to take sides with us over the hurt. How can we expect people who we love for 
being loving to suddenly unlove someone because of us?  
 How long will silent rage overtake our voices? How long will we punish 
them as well as the person who hurt our feelings? How long will absence be 
the norm and not the abnormal as it should be? 
 How long do hurts of the past need to enslave us. This month we 
celebrate Independence Day from Great Britain 243 years ago. 
 Freedom is not an external act of commemoration of a well written 
document. It is an eternal constant series of actions that provide a future for 
healthy living. Let us Free ourselves from the Great enslavement of ‘hating 
another in our Heart’.  
 I have witnessed the first steps toward reconciliation.  I have heard the 
words and have physically felt the relief those family members felt at being able 
to start the process of reloving. I, too, have felt it personally with my own family! 
You cannot imagine the freedom of being Independent of hatred and anger. It is 
not easy, so if you need a reason to remove the hatred from your heart do it in 
hour of this month and say” Just like the Founding Fathers, I want to Declare 
my Independence from the slavery of hatred”. 
 
B’ahava and Happy Independence Day, 
Rabbi Mark 

(Continued from page 1) 

RABBI’S COLUMN (CONTINUED) 

http://www.templebethemet.com/
mailto:office@templebethemet.com
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PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE - July 2019 

 
“See, I am setting before you today a blessing and  
a curse.”  Deut. 11:26 
 
I started using Facebook about the time our son and his generation 
determined that Facebook was “over” and pretty had much moved on to 
other social media platforms.  I do not know what they are using these days, and I do not 
want to chase the “latest thing.” 
 
Over the years I have joined groups that focus on things that interest me -- local interest, 
automobiles, cooking, and politics for example.  I have also connected with cousins across 
the country.  I have kept my “friends” count fairly small so please do not feel slighted if I fail 
to accept a friend request. 
 
One of the things Facebook has allowed me to do is to reconnect with old friends I have 
lost touch with, especially from my college days.  It is nice to see what they are up to and 
how their lives have unfolded.  One day I got a request from Ed (names have been 
changed out of respect for privacy).  “I don’t know if you remember me, I was only in your 
dorm for a quarter and then withdrew to deal with some issues” he stated.  I did not 
remember him at all.  I reached out to a couple of friends from college that similarly did not 
recall him, so I ignored the request.  Then I got a message from Dawn, “Ed really wants to 
be Facebook friends with you,” she said.  Since she was always one of those earnest 
people that saw the good in people, I went ahead and accepted Ed’s request. 
It turns out he has made a good life for himself in Northern California.  Good job, long 
marriage, a couple of kids that turned out well, he was even involved in scouting and active 
in his church!  So we share family experiences, trade health woes, and root for opposing 
sports teams.  I have a better and more extensive relationship with him now than I ever did 
in college! 
 
Years before Facebook I had already reconnected with Brian, who also lived in the dorm, 
and Diane and I go down to his home for Passover with his wife and kids every year.  
Another friend I reconnected with is Carol, who was Dawn’s roommate my freshman year 
and we all lived on the same floor. Diane was in our dorm for part of the year too, so we all 
know each other and often hung out together. Carol has battled cancer for many years, but 
still enjoyed rigorous outdoor activity.   
 
The other day Brian called me.  Carol had received some bad news and she is not 
expected to live much longer.  Brian asked if I was interested in driving up to the Bay Area 
to see her.  I hesitated.  We had just gotten back from a week in Saint Louis where Diane 

(Continued on page 5) 

PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE 

http://www.templebethemet.com/
mailto:office@templebethemet.com
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had a conference, and as I wrote last month, we had been in Durham, North Carolina a 
few weeks before.  I was tired, dealing with things that had piled up while we were gone, 
and the prospect of a six hour drive each way sounded daunting.   I called Brian and left a 
message that I just could not make it.  Then, a few minutes later, I saw his email to me on 
an old email account I don’t check often.  “She says ‘make sure Ira comes’” it said.  I called 
him back and told him if she wants me to come, I need to do so.  By then Brian had bought 
airline tickets, so I followed suit.  Pricier but less challenging than the long drive. 
 
Why had I hesitated to accept Ed’s friend request?  Why did I hesitate to say yes 
immediately to the road trip with Brian?  I have to admit, it was just easier to say no, and 
I’m not proud of that.  It was Facebook that had open the opportunity to reconnect with 
these two people, and in Carol’s case, she had been part of my “dorm family.”   I had 
turned the question about the visit to Carol over in my mind for days.  I felt bad initially 
deciding not to go.  I feel much better about going, and I know that in the future, after the 
inevitable happens, I will be glad to have visited my friend of so long ago instead of 
regretting tossing away that opportunity. 
 
Facebook truly can be a blessing or a curse.  It can open your world to old and new 
friends, but it can also expose you to the pain of sadness and tragedy that is so often part 
of friendship. 
 
Life can be a blessing or a curse too.  It is important to appreciate and accept both aspects 
and to use the experiences to become a more complete, and hopefully better person. 
 
-- IRA L. GOLDSTEIN, President 

(Continued from page 4) 

PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE (CONTINUED) 

In 1790, newly elected President George Washington wrote to the congregants of 
Touro Synagogue in Newport, Rhode Island  

The Citizens of the United States of America have a right to applaud themselves for having given to 
mankind examples of an enlarged and liberal policy: a policy worthy of imitation. All possess alike liberty 
of conscience and immunities of citizenship. It is now no more that toleration is spoken of, as if it was by 
the indulgence of one class of people, that another enjoyed the exercise of their inherent natural rights. 
For happily the Government of the United States, which gives to bigotry no sanction, to persecution no 
assistance, requires only that they who live under its protection should demean themselves as good 
citizens, in giving it on all occasions their effectual support. 

It would be inconsistent with the frankness of my character not to avow that I am pleased with your 
favorable opinion of my Administration, and fervent wishes for my felicity. May the children of the Stock of 
Abraham, who dwell in this land, continue to merit and enjoy the good will of the other Inhabitants; while 
every one shall sit in safety under his own vine and fig-tree, and there shall be none to make him afraid. 
May the father of all mercies scatter light and not darkness in our paths, and make us all in our several 
vocations useful here, and in his own due time and way everlastingly happy. 

G. Washington 

http://www.templebethemet.com/
mailto:office@templebethemet.com
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EDUCATION MATTERS -  RSPA President,  CHERIE RYE 

 

With Religious School out, your RSPA President is taking a much 

deserved vacation. Until next month, enjoy these pictures of our student’s 

work from May in honor of Yom Yeryshalyim (Jerusalem Day), a painting 

of the skyline of the Old City, which now hangs in our sanctuary. 

Officers and Directors for 2019 - 2020 

     President:  Ira Goldstein 
     Vice President Ken Watnick 
     Treasurer:  Eileen Martin 
     Secretary:  Marlene Dreyfuss 
       

     Directors:   

     Dan Gura    Mary Gura 
     Fran Borne Johnson  Michael Johnson 
     Herbert Murez   Theida Salazar 

 
Join us for Installation Shabbat on July 12, 2019.   

The new board and Sisterhood officers will be installed. 

http://www.templebethemet.com/
mailto:office@templebethemet.com
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TEMPLE BETH EMET  PRESCHOOL - HAYLEY WOOD, DIRECTOR 

 
Our TBE Summer camp is off to a great start! Although the weather has 
not been exceptionally warm, our little ones are still enjoying a wet and 
wild good time! 
 

If you know anyone looking for a developmental, play-based, nurturing 
preschool…please send them our way! We still have space left for the 
2019/2020 school year. I can be reached at (818) 861-7660 or at 
preschool@templebethemet.com. 

  
Hayley Wood 
Director, TBE Preschool 

http://www.templebethemet.com/
mailto:office@templebethemet.com
mailto:preschool@templebethemet.com
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This is my last column as TBE Sisterhood President.  We ended our year with our annual 
"Jewish Woman of Interest" luncheon on Sunday,June 9.  Andrea Bolter, daughter of 
Barbara Bolter and niece of Shirley Abramson, was our featured speaker. She is a popular 
author of Romances who writes for Harlequin.  Andrea shared her own experience that 
included information on how to become a Romance writer.  We thoroughly enjoyed her 
entertaining and informative presentation. 

Our last Board Meeting was held before the luncheon and we elected the following 
individuals to Board positions: 

 President -  Marlene Dreyfuss 

 Vice President - Susie Berman 

 Secretary - Eileen Martin 

 Treasurer - Anne Berman 

 Treasury Committee - Shirley Abramson, Eileen Martin 

 Preschool Liaison - Lucy Berman 

 Religious School Liaison -  Cherie Rye 

Over the past two years, I have been privileged to be the President of The TBE Sisterhood.  With the active 
and enthusiastic participation of our members, we've been able to grow our membership, improve 
communication and relationships with all branches of the Temple, contribute to the Temple's bottom line and 
have a good time.  We wish new President Marlene Dreyfuss and all the Sisterhood Board good luck in their 
endeavors.   

Many thanks to all of you who have contributed your time and efforts to the Sisterhood and the Temple.   

Again, thank you for the opportunity to be your Sisterhood President these past two years.  Together, we've 
made the Sisterhood a stronger, more viable organization while having fun doing it! 

Regards, 

Fran Bourne Johnson 
President, TBE Sisterhood (ret) 
franbourne@gmail.com 
617-306-3835 

TEMPLE BETH EMET SISTERHOOD - FRAN BOURNE  JOHNSON, PRESIDENT 

This Is Your Personal Invitation to Join Temple Beth Emet’s Sisterhood 
Sisterhood is a group of friends who work together for our Temple, our children, and our community, in a very tangible way.  Our 

President,  

Fran Bourne-Johnson, will be happy to hear from you.  Call her at  (617) 306-3835 or e-mail:  franbourne@gmail.com.  She will be 

happy to acquaint you with what we do and find out what your interests are. We are sure you will fit in and we will be happy to 

welcome you!  

We meet the first Sunday of every month at 10:00 AM in Blum Hall.  Please join us.  Dues are only $15 per year (commencing 

September of every year).  Please fill out this form, cut it out and send it with your payment to:  TBE Sisterhood, c/o TEMPLE BETH 

EMET, 600 N. Buena Vista Blvd., Burbank, CA  91505; or just leave it with the Temple Office. 

NAME___________________________________________      

ADDRESS__________________________________________________________________               

PREFERRED  PHONE______________________  E-MAIL________________________________________ 

http://www.templebethemet.com/
mailto:office@templebethemet.com
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Recently long-time Temple member Orven Schanzer and his niece Lisa Gilman made 

aa cross-country trip to Rochester, New York at the invitation of URMC neurologist Dr. 

David Herrmann who was being installed as a Professor in Neurological Research.  Dr. 

Herrmann. 

 

 

With Dr. Herrmann (wearing his medal) and one of his staff.  Dr. Herrmann is also 

working w/Dr. Stephen Zuchner of Florida on genome sequencing, genome editing.  

Orvan and Lisa participated in this project by providing DNA!  

 

 

Dr. Herrmann with the device which hopefully will soon replace traditional invasive 

and painful nerve biopsies with same results, in vivo confocal reflectance 

microscopy ultrasound. 

 

 

At the Genessee High (Water) Falls, Rochester, New York. 

 

 

 

 

Orven and Lisa’s trip included some severe weather challenges -- a freak sudden hail storm in 
Independence, Missouri and EF 1 Tornado in Dallas that delayed their return home over four hours. 

TEMPLE MEMBERS TRAVEL TO ROCHESTER, NEW YORK TO HONOR 

NOTED NEUROLOGIST 

http://www.templebethemet.com/
mailto:office@templebethemet.com
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Do You Have a Son and/or Daughter In College? 
 

Temple Beth Emet has started a program to connect with our students 

attending a College.  We would like to help them to continue their Jewish 

way of life and offer them additional support. This way, they will always have 

an open line of communication with our Rabbi, should they have questions or 

need direction; and we will remind them of their link to Israel and to keep 

connected to the Jewish Community.  After college, we hope to have them 

join our Temple, as an adult. 

Please send an e-mail to office@templebethemet.com and give the following 

information:  

 

 The name of the Student; 

 Class Level; 

 Address; 

 Name of the University, and; 

 If the Student is a member of any organization or club on 

campus. 

The Temple will send a care-package for each holiday, as a gift to the 

Student with a calendar of events at the Temple for each month.  The 

Student will be invited to all events sponsored by the Temple. We would like 

to encourage the Student to return to the Temple as often as they wish; as 

the Temple would like to offer itself as a second home and place of Jewish 

learning.   We look forward hearing from you!   

   

Shop at Ralphs? Register your 

reward card at ralphs.com and 

add TBE as your organization.  

We will receive a donation when 

you shop! 

“LIKE” US ON 

FACEBOOK! 

Check out the Temple Beth 

Emet of Burbank Facebook 

page!  Share relevant Jewish 

issues, timely messages, and 

pictures with your Temple 

Family and follow happenings at 

TBE, as well. 

Tribute Cards 

Tribute cards are always in order 
for happy or sad occasions. 
These cards are a wonderful way 
to remember or honor someone.  
 
Did you know that you can get on 
an automatic mailing to those in 
need of well wishes by contacting 
the office? 
 
A card will automatically be sent 
from you in your name to those in 
need of healing and an amount of 
$10 will be added to your bill 
each time a card is sent in your 
name.  

 

Contact the Temple Office at: 

TBE  House of   Gathering and Education 

  

 

 

 

 

 

You can support Temple Beth Emet with a 
contribution to our ongoing gofundme™ campaign. 

Your generosity will help us maintain and improve 
our facilities and help with our outreach and 

membership development programs. 

Simply click here online! 

http://www.templebethemet.com/
mailto:office@templebethemet.com
http://ralphs.com
https://www.gofundme.com/kb8yn5-help-us-keep-growing?member=207948
https://www.gofundme.com/kb8yn5-help-us-keep-growing?member=207948
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TEMPLE BETH EMET  HOUSE OF GATHERING 

Remember the sick, recovering and bereaved with cards, 

calls and visits. 

Please say prayers of Refuah Sh’leimah for: 
 
Orven Schanzer has been ill for some time now, 
may G-d grant him comfort and complete 
recovery. 
 
Stuart Friedman has been ill.  Let’s join 
together in prayer for his improved and 
continued good health. 

 
Please call the Temple Office  

at (818) 843-4787 if a  
Temple Member is sick, recovering or  

hospitalized. 

Havurah Happenings 
 

Havurah Simcha L’Chaim 
 

Havurah Simcha L'Chaim members are mainly 

retired people.  If you would like to join, please 

let me know.  If you would like to be in a new 

Havurah, please let me know and we can try to 

get a new group started.   

 
Please call me to discuss it. 

 
Ruth Glick  818 780 9134 

The Sisterhood Gift Shop is filled with products 

for all your Judaic needs.  All items are 

reasonably priced and wonderfully thoughtful 

gifts for birthdays, bar and bat mitzvot, 

anniversaries, or just to say, “I love you.” 

Tot Shabbat This Month Is On 
July 5 At 5:30 PM.  

  
Our Family Service Will  

Be At 7:00 PM.  
 

COME JOIN US! 
 

 
 
 

June Birthdays 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

July Anniversaries 

CHAI  LIGHTS   

Dan Werner & Flora Werner-Mendoja July 20 

Tony & Stacey Solomons July 31 

Alan Langer July 3 

Irene Bobrowsky July 4 

Joel Lava July 4 

Sarah Lava July 5 

Finn Lava July 6 

Matthew Sapper July 7 

Agnes Bertiz July 13 

Rebecca Amir July 19 

Ezra Bergstein July 21 

Philip Wolfson July 25 

Adriana Bolotsky July 26 

Samuel McKinnon July 29 

http://www.templebethemet.com/
mailto:office@templebethemet.com
tel:818%20780%209134
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Temple Beth Emet Book Club 

Conducted by Fran Bourne-Johnson 

Book Club is on vacation for July.  Get a head start on August’s 

selection. 

 

Where:  Blum Hall at Temple Beth Emet of Burbank 

When:    August 25, 2019  7:00PM to 8:30 PM 

What is the book we  

will read and discuss:    A Bintel Brief: Sixty Years of Letters from the Lower East Side to the 

Jewish Daily Forward, by Isaac Metzker (editor) 

 
For more than eighty years the Jewish Daily Forward's legendary advice column, "A Bintel 

Brief" ("a bundle of letters") dispensed shrewd, practical, and fair-minded advice to its readers. 

Created in 1906 to help bewildered Eastern European immigrants learn about their new country, 

the column also gave them a forum for seeking advice and support in the face of problems 

ranging from wrenching spiritual dilemmas to petty family squabbles to the sometimes hilarious 

predicaments that result when Old World meets New. Isaac Metzker's beloved selection of these 

letters and responses has become for today's readers a remarkable oral record not only of the 

varied problems of Jewish immigrant life in America but also of the catastrophic events of the first 

half of our century.  

 

Where to get the book:  The book is available on Kindle and in print at Amazon.com and other retailers.  

Please read the book and be prepared to discuss it. 

 

Cost of Participating:   Free!  

    See you August 27! 

 

*Synopsis courtesy of Goodreads.com 

TEMPLE BETH EMET - BOOK CLUB 

http://www.templebethemet.com/
mailto:office@templebethemet.com
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Coming in August:  Friday, August,  2 - Tot Shabbat, 5:30 PM, Family Shabbat Service, 7:00 PM.  (Pizza Night on 

Hiatus.)   Sunday, August 11- Sisterhood  Meeting, 10:00AM. Tues.  August 27 - Book Club, 7:00 PM. 

SUNDAY MONDAY TUESDAY WEDNESDAY THURSDAY FRIDAY SATURDAY 

 1 2 3 4 6 

5:30 PM TOT 

SHABBAT  

7:00 PM FAMILY 

SERVICE 

6 

 

7 
 

8 

 

9 

7:00 PM - Temple 

Board Meeting 

10 

 

11 

 

12 

7:30 PM   

Shabbat Service 

Temple Board and 

Sisterhood 

Installation 

13 

 

14 
10:00 AM -  
Sisterhood 
Meeting 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

15 16 

 

 

 

17 18 19 

7:30 PM 

Shabbat Musical 

Service 

20 

 

21 

 
 

22 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

23 

 

 

 

 

Book Club returns 

in August 

 

 

 

 

24 

 

25 26 

7:30 PM   

Shabbat Service 

 27 

28 
 

29 

 

30 

 

31    

JULY 2019 SIVANITAMUZ 5779 

Chai Times  
Submissions   

are Due 

http://www.templebethemet.com/
mailto:office@templebethemet.com
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  MONTHLY  YAHRZEITS   HONORING THE MEMORY OF LOVED ONES 

CREATE A LASTING LEGACY 

Planned Giving is a wonderful and loving way to ensure the legacy of Temple Beth Emet of 

Burbank and future generations.  Planned Giving can be as simple as a bequest or a more complex 

financial arrangement which can provide many options and possible tax deductions for the donor.   

Speak with your legal and financial advisors as to the best way to structure your wills and estate 

planning to include the Temple in your current and future plans. 

Information on Planned Giving can also be found on our website at: 

 http://www.templebethemet.com/social-action/donations/ 

JULY YAHRZEITS 
       

NAME REMEMBERED BY: DATE  NAME REMEMBERED BY: DATE 

       

At Temple July 5, 2019  At Temple July 19, 2019 

Samuel Sillman Lois Jones July 2  Theodore E. Zahler Congregation July 14 

Maxwell Somerfield Ellie Somerfield July 3  Barbara Ackerman Congregation July 14 

Morris Dacher Ron Dacher July 3  Betty Marco M/M Jerry Dash July 14 

Jeffrey Gordon Joyce Feinsilber July 4  Barbara Golper Peter Golper July 14 

Ruth Feinstein Joel Feinstein July 4  Dee Segall Congregation July 14 

James Porter Congregation July 5  Arnold Rattner Mitzi Rattner July 15 

Philip Carpe Congregation July 5  Leonard Kravetz Iris Abrams July 16 

Gustave Haberfeld Lila Tepper July 5  Jesse Alexander Congregation July 20 

    Helen Segal Naomi Aronoff July 20 

At Temple July 12, 2019     

Irving Bibicoff Bruce Bibicoff July 7  At Temple August 2, 2019 

Beatrice Averbuch Mitzi Rattner July 7  Phillip J. Freeman Judy Robins July 28 

Maria Elena Nudell Congregation July 7  Helen Tomsky Congregation July 29 

Morris Lubow Congregation July 12   Anna Carpe Congregation July 29 

        Amelia Ascherman Hannah Cline July 31 

    Morris Rothman Congregation July 31 

http://www.templebethemet.com/
mailto:office@templebethemet.com
http://www.templebethemet.com/social-action/donations/
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Sponsoring an Oneg Shabbat is a wonderful way to honor or celebrate an event -

- Bar Mitzvahs, anniversaries, remembrance, simcha, or simply because its 

Shabbat!  We try not to make this process complicated, so if you would like to 

sponsor an oneg, give us a call! 

  YAHRZEIT DONATIONS  - HONORING THE MEMORY OF LOVED ONES 

YAHRZEIT DONATIONS 

Henry Kapson, remembered by Bruce L. Bigley 

Bea, Zeke & Charles Manners, remembered by Susie N. Manners 

Samuel Polakoff, remembered by Francine Bernstein 

Bertha Yaras, remembered by Francine Bernstein 

Minerva Sandelman, remembered by Joyce Feinsilber 

Joseph Frischman, remembered by Bill Frischman 

Regina Glatzer, remembered by Florence Mazzei 

 

 

 

http://www.templebethemet.com/
mailto:office@templebethemet.com
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TEMPLE BETH EMET 2019 SUMMER CONCERT SERIES 
For tickets, call the office at (818) 843-4787 
No charge for tickets, donation requested. 

Take the Bowl Shuttle or Park and Ride for a stress-free trip to and from the Bowl.   
Bring a picnic dinner and maybe a bottle of wine (or two) for a wonderful evening with friends.   

For more concert and transportation information go to www.hollywoodbowl.com or call  
(323) 850-2000 / (323) 850-2040 (TDD) 

Thursday, July 11 Falla & Flamenco  

8:00 pm A vibrant Spain-focused program, the highlight of which 

will be Falla’s ballet El amor brujo, danced by members of 

Siudy Flamenco Dance Theater.   

Thursday, July 18 10 Years – Bravo Gustavo!  Dudamel Conducts  

8:00 pm Rachmaninoff  Dudamel celebrates 10 years with the 

LA Phil, leading Rachmaninoff and music of Hollywood’s 

Golden Age.  

Thursday, Aug. 8 Vivaldi’s Four Seasons featuring Play With Ray 

8:00 pm Experience all four seasons in miraculous music.  This 

program will also reveal the winner of Play with Ray, a contest which 

received entries from around the world, who will perform. 

Tuesday, Aug. 13 Britain at the Bowl 

8:00 pm British musical treats in abundance await you on this special night 

Bramwell Tovey conducts. 

Tuesday, Aug. 20 Peter and the Wolf 

8:00 pm A children’s classic comes to life through the daring and imagina-

tive puppetry of Blind Summit, a London-based ensemble interna-

tionally renowned for their stunning creativity.  

http://www.templebethemet.com/
mailto:office@templebethemet.com
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TBE  PLEASE SUPPORT OUR ADVERTISERS   

IRA L. GOLDSTEIN 

Attorney at Law 
3500 West Olive Avenue, Third Floor 

Burbank, California  91505  

(818) 845-1421 

 

Estate Planning—Probate—Family Law  

Civil and Business Matters 

NoHo Mailboxes 

5062 Lankershim 
Blvd. 

N. Hollywood, CA 
91601 

 

818-506-7744 
Scott & Ezra 

Bergstein 

FedEx, UPS, 
DHL, USPS 
Private 
Mailboxes 
Packing, 

20% off FedEx 
and DHL Ex-
press Shipping 

BROWSE OUR  
TEMPLE BETH EMET  

GIFT SHOP 
 
 

TOP QUALITY 
TALLITS FOR 
MEN, WOMEN, BAR & BAT 

MITZVAH 
All with matching bag and 

http://www.templebethemet.com/
mailto:office@templebethemet.com

